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THE NEWSLETTER OF SALEM STAMP SOCIETY 

April Meeting.  

Our April meeting was well at-
tended with over 30 in the room 
and several by Zoom. There were 
problems however with the Zoom 
software and microphones that 
could not be resolved at the time. 
We apologize to those who tried 
to attend on Zoom—we are 
working hard to overcome  these 
problems so please keep trying!  

We were treated to an excellent 
presentation by Al Furtwangler 
who talked about a fascinating 
story revealed by a box of post 
cards he bought at a recent club 
auction. He is more of a user of 
postcards and postage than a 
stamp collector as he described to 
us last year. In this collection he 
found a number of postcards with 
a common theme. With further 
research it turned out that these 
cards came from members of a 
local basketball team on tour in 
1909. Postcards were sent home 
from all across the US. The team 
from Dallas College was spon-
sored in an effort to promote Ore-
gon at these tour games. 

A very nice write up of the tour 
illustrated by the postcards and 
the correspondence was circulat-
ed during the meeting. 

Gary Tiffin also presented his 
popular talk on “What to do and 
what not to do” at stamp exhibi-
tions in preparation for PIPEX. 

Finally, 46 out of 60 lots listed on 
the April Bid Board sold for just 
under $400. 

May Club Meeting.  

Details of the agenda for the May 
Club meeting are given in Mike 
Braet’s column on page 4. Addi-
tional items for May will include 
reports on the WESTPEX show 
by Steve Dulaney, and reports on 
the PIPEX show and the St Louis 
Stamp Expo by George Struble. 

Bob Reynolds has assembled a 
small Bid Board of 20 lots for the 
meeting (listed on page 3).  

June Club Auction. 

The June auction includes some 
very nice lots such as $1, $2 and 
$3 Columbians and many more 
choice items. The list of lots is 
given on pages 3 and 4 and 
scanned images will be included 
in the next Newsletter. 

New Members. 

We welcome Dick Hawks from 
Independence, OR to the society. 
His collecting interests include 

US singles, plate blocks and co-
vers and Canada. We also wel-
come Richard Harp from Los 
Angeles CA as an Honorary Life 
Member. 

GASS in Sacramento. 

Several members are planning to 
attend the APS show in August 
(25th-28th). The Amtrak station 
in Sacramento is just a few 
blocks from the Convention Cen-
ter so getting there by train from 
Salem could be a good option.  
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PIPEX 2022 

PIPEX has just closed as this Newsletter is being 
prepared and all the indications are that it has been 
a very successful event. Photographs below of part 
of the Exhibition and  Bourse dealer areas on the 
Saturday morning reflect busy and lively scenes 
throughout the show.  

There were about 170 frames of exhibits which 
included some outstanding and unique items and a 
wide variety of interesting and well-researched 

subjects. One exhibit that caught my attention was 
the “Anti-British Propaganda and caricature post-
cards of the second Anglo-Boer War” by Hugh 
Sebag-Montefiore. He is a well known author of 
books on military history and had assembled a 
very impressive collection of material to illustrate 
this controversial episode in the story of the Brit-
ish Empire. A list of Awards will be given in the 
next Newsletter.  

There were 23 dealer booths at the show which 
occupied 3 interconnected areas of the center and 
all those that I spoke to said that they were doing 
good business. It was certainly difficult to find a 
vacant chair at some of the booths! 

For the first time (I believe) the show included a 
silent auction where bids were entered on sheets 
during a fixed period over two days. There were 
100 lots comprising single stamps to large collec-
tions / accumulations and starting bids varying 
from a few $ to $2500 The lots were assembled by 
Bob Reynolds who oversaw the viewing and bid-
ding process with his wife Loren.  Bob reports that 
the auction grossed just over $5000.  

There were three convening societies at PIPEX  
this year: the German Philatelic Society,  United 

States Stamp Society and the Pacific Northwest 
Postal History Society. Each of these societies had 
their own tables to describe their activities. Our  
Salem Stamp Society table manned by volunteers 
provided members with an opportunity to meet up 
with friends and exchange news on their new ac-
quisitions.  

Major shows such as PIPEX require a lot of time, 
planning and effort. We are grateful to the PIPEX 
Organizing Committee under the chairmanship of 
Mark Loomis for mounting such an enjoyable, in-
teresting and well-run event this year.  

Members of our society again made significant 
contributions to the success of the show by volun-
teering their time to help in various ways and to 
serve on the Organizing Committee: 

• Lisa Janz—Registration & Banquet 

• Lucien Klein—Publicity (Tony Port will 
now take on this responsibility) 

• Phil Kumler—Youth Area 

• Alan Maul—Dealers 

• Bob Reynolds—Treasurer & Auction 

• George Struble—Exhibits  
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Club News. 

Willamette Valley Stamp Show. 

Our annual Show and STAMPEX in March was a 
success, there was a steady stream of attendees 
coming into the Scottish Rite Center although 
numbers were slightly down from previous years. 
Gary Tiffin reported that all the dealers were satis-
fied with the event. 

The venue was large enough for some open tables 
for seating which was appreciated by some of the 
members!  

The Exhibition was also much appreciated by all, 
George Struble, who organized the Exhibition and 
arranged the judging, announced the following 
award winners. 

Grand Award 

Mark Loomis: The Bible: From Antiquity to 
Modern Culture 

Vermeil Awards 

Mark Loomis: The Bible: From Antiquity to 
Modern Culture 

Norma Nielsen: A Study of the U.N. Chagall 
Window Issue  

Also: AAPE Silver Award of Honor 

Joe Voice: The Varney Airgram: An Introduction 

Silver Awards 

Bob Grosch: Propaganda in the Mails During the 
Third Reich 

Peter Melz: Mail Censored at Beaufort West dur-
ing the Boer War 1899-1902  

Also: Thunderbird Award 

Bronze Awards 

Tim Bergquist: Lighthouses 

Albert G. Dewey: First Overprints of Ireland 

Eric Knapp: Alaska's Gold Rush Forts 1897-
1925  

Also: Sterling Achievement Award from  
Women Exhibitors 

People’s Choice Awards 

Norma Nielsen: A Study of the U.N. Chagall 
Window Issue 

Joe Voice: The Varney Airgram: An Introduction 

 

VP Corner. 
 
It’s been a busy spring with so many members 
involved with STAMPEX and PIPEX.  A great 
thank you to all our volunteers.  A thank you also 
to Al Furtwangler for his terrific presentation 
about the 1909 Dallas Basketball post cards.   
An outline of programs for the next few months 
are listed below. May will be the Members’ swap 
meet so bring your duplicates and wish/want lists 
and anything you want to trade, barter, sell, give 
away, whatever! 
Discussion at the board meeting decided we really 
want to get back to “FRAME of the MONTH” 
presentations.  It won’t happen if YOU don’t help 
by participating with your FRAME.  Doesn't need 
to be elaborate. Start small.  George Struble has 
volunteered to help anyone interested. 
Future meetings:  Hope to get a better handle on 
the ZOOM situation. If you have any expertise, 
we could use your help.  I am going to post the 
meeting agenda at the sign in location so members 
can see the meeting events and schedule. 

Mike Braet 

   May 18th: Members’ Swap meet & Book Sale*, 

Bid Board   

 June 15th: Club Auction       

 July 20th: Members Auction 

 August 17th: Presentation by Larry Crain on sub-
ject TBD, Bid Board. 

 September 21st: Presentation on “Counterfeits” 
by George Stellingwerth, Bid Board. 

 October 19th: Presentation by George Struble on 
Exhibits & Exhibiting. Bid Board. 

 November 16th: Club Auction. 

 December 21st: Christmas Dinner & Party. 

 January 2023: Members’ Swap Meeting 

 February 2023: Members’ Auction. 

 We are also looking into the possibility of presen-
tations by Zoom from notable speakers from other 
parts of the country.  

 *Lisa Janz will be organizing the May Book Sale, 

she will be offering a wide variety of Catalogues 
and books on philatelic subjects at bargain prices. 
A set of the 2016 Scott Catalogues will be offered 
as individual volumes. Please refer to our web site 
or contact her if you need more information on the 
range of books that will be available. 
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Pacific NW Stamp Shows and       
Bourses 2022 
Local Events 

Repetitive Events: 

Oregon Stamp Society: Rose City Stamp Fair - 2nd 
Saturday of the month at OSS clubhouse           
4828 NE 33rd Ave., Portland  9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Collectors  Corner - 4th Saturday of the month at 
OSS clubhouse                    9:00 a.m.- 3:00 p.m.   

2021 Major Shows:  

Great America Stamp Show, Sacramento, CA Aug 25-28th 2022 

SEAPEX , Tukwila Community Center, WA Sept. 9—11 2022 

 

 

 

Events 

May 2022 Meeting 

In-Person  & Zoom Meeting   Wednes-

day 18th May at 7pm (doors open at 

6pm) in the Scottish Rite Center,  

Commercial St., South Salem. 

Program: Members’ Swap Meeting, 

Book Sale, Bid Board 

June 2022 Meeting 

In-Person  & Zoom Meeting   Wednes-

day 15th June at 7pm (doors open at 

6pm) in the Scottish Rite Center,  

Commercial St., South Salem. 

Program: Club Auction 

 


